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Fort Ross and Salt Point parks have benefited greatly from many dedicated volunteers and staff 

who have given generously to these parks. Board of directors from FRIA and FRC have 

fundraised, organized events, overseen volunteers, spearheaded interpretation and restoration 

projects, and offered substantial support to California State Parks across many decades.  

These digitized newsletters capture the activities over the following historic periods: 

 Fort Ross Interpretive Association (FRIA): 1976 - 2012 

 Fort Ross Conservancy (FRC is the same legal entity as FRIA but the organization 

changed its name): 2012 - present 

 

Fort Ross Conservancy (FRC) asks that you acknowledge FRC as the source of the content; if you 

use material from FRC online, we request that you link directly to the URL provided. If you use 

the content offline, we ask that you credit the source as follows: “Courtesy of Fort Ross 

Conservancy, www.fortross.org.”  
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people to the history and beauty of Fort Ross and Salt Point State Parks.  © Fort Ross 
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FORT ROSS INTERPRETIVE ASSOCIATION
NEWSLETTER

NOVEMBER - DECEMBER

THE GREAT DECEMBER WINDSTORM OF 1830

In a report of Baron Ferdinand von Wrangell, the Russian-American Company's General

Manager in Sitka, sent to the Company's Main Office in St. Petersburg in April 1831, we find

an interesting insertion relating to Fort Ross. Baron Wrangell writes as follows:

Mr. Koslromitinov reports, among other things, about the extraordinary storm at Fort

Ross on December 12 of last year [December 23, 1830, New Style]. "Our old, run-down

stockade," he says, "could not withstand the wind's force. In each of two locations about seventy

feet [of palisade wall, i.e ten sazhens] were demolished, and in a few other places [the stockade]

was damaged. The fans of the windmill were also smashed, and part of the rooftop of a cattle shed

was torn off, which still caused some minor damage. Fortunately, all of these damages were suc-

cessfully repaired within within a space of 48 hours. According to the testimony of some of the

employees who have lived here since the beginning of the settlement, they had never chanced to

see such powerful winds."

This account confirms for us a number of interesting facts at the time. First, the

eighteen-year-old fort was regarded as deteriorating by its manager at least several years

before the well-known visit and report of Baron Wrangell in late 1833 (who described the

lamentable structural conditions of the outpost). Moreover, the account confirms the fact that

Peter Kostromitinov was indeed manager at Fort Ross as early as 1830 (as eyewitness to the

storm). The preceding manager, Paul Shelikhov, according to the contents of Wrangell's report,

was replaced by Kostromitinov at some point after the poor harvest of 1830.

We also see that the employees at Fort Ross lost no time in repairing the widespread

damage done to the stockade walls, a testimony to the skills and responsiveness of both Manager

Kostromitinov and his personnel. Lastly, we learn that certain Company employees had worked

and resided at Fort Ross for the duration of its existence so far, over eighteen years. This indi-

cates that the turnover of personnel was not as rapid as has often been assumed. Although some

of the employees of this period (1830) are mentioned in earlier documents (as far back as

1820), we have, so far, no actual names of those who lived as "first settlers" at Fort Ross over

its first 18 years.

Source: Russian-American Company Records, Correspondence of Governors General, Communica-
tions Sent: volume 8 (roll 33), pp. 162B - 163A. (Report No. 209,to the Main Office,
dated April 30, 1831)

Submitted by Stephen Watrous








